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To:  Chief Liu 

From:  Investigator Peardon 

Re:  Monthly Flock audit 

Date:  July 31, 2025  

I conducted the July 2025 audit of the Flock System per East Palo Alto Police Department 
Policy 428.  The audit is from July 1st through July 31th.  The Flock system captured 
4,753,907 license plate reads for this month.   During the audit period East Palo Alto Officers 
conducted 710 searches.  All of these searches were made within policy with valid cases 
numbers or reasons for the search.      

As of today’s date, we have all 25 cameras live.   

I audited the agencies that we share our data with, and confirmed they are all California 
agencies and follow the California Values Act (SB 54.) 

Flock Safety also turned on the following filter for our agency to further comply with SB 54. 

 

Dear Flock Customer,   

To help enable compliance with California laws that restrict law enforcement agency actions 
related to immigration enforcement, our Product team has created a new Search filter for your 
agency. This filter is designed to remove your agency’s cameras from any searches performed 
for certain reasons, such as immigration enforcement and deportation. This filter will apply to 
all searches performed that include any of your networks, whether by your own employees or 
other agencies that you have shared with, such as via direct one-to-one sharing or the 
Statewide Lookup tool.  

We intend to turn on the filter for all law enforcement customers in the state of California on 
Monday  

(July 21, 2025). If you have any questions or concerns, please let us know.   

Flock remains committed to ensuring that agencies can share data in a manner consistent 
with their community’s values and comply with all applicable laws.   

Be safe,  

Myron 
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East Palo Alto Flock cameras notable activity: 

1) July 2, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were dispatched to a reported stolen vehicle.  Officers 
utilized Flock and located the vehicle unoccupied.  The vehicle was returned to the owner 

2) July 3, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were alerted of a stolen vehicle entering the city.  Officers 
located the vehicle unoccupied and returned it to the owner. 

3) July 14, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were dispatched to a domestic violence / brandishing of a 
firearm.  The suspect fled in a vehicle.  A search of Flock located the suspect plate and the area the 
suspect fled too.  East Palo Alto Officers located the suspect vehicle and arrested the suspect. 

4) July 23, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers attempted to pull over a vehicle driving recklessly.  The 
vehicle fled from Officers.  Officers utilized Flock to locate the license plate and track its 
movements.  A 30 day vehicle seizure warrant was written and signed by a judge.   

5) July 24, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were notified of a stolen vehicle entering East Palo Alto 
from Flock.  Officers located the vehicle and arrested the driver.  The stolen vehicle was returned 
to its owner.   

6) July 30, 2025 – East Palo Alto Officers were dispatched to three suspect’s one who had a handgun.  
The reporting party provided a suspect vehicle description and a license plate number.  Officers 
utilized Flock to locate the suspect vehicle.  Contact was made with the suspects and firearm was 
recovered.    


